May 3, 2017

It was the first meeting in May. The flowers outside were in bloom and the people inside were "Bloomin" too, Sherriff "Karl" Marxer was collecting fines & immunity fees. Norm "45 RPM" Record led us in a rousing chorus of "God Bless America", which would have put Kate Smith to shame.

Patty Richardson gave "Thanks" for the evening. And straight outta the gate, Al "Sherlock" Holmes fined Dr. Goerke for not wearing sox (Red or White). Dr. Paul should have known the fine was coming as before he left his house, his lovely wife told him that his duds made him "look like a fool." I thought he looked cool, as he was sporting Dearborn High's color scheme. Adrienne, who was @ the head table, discounted the fine. You see, Adrienne was installed as the new Vice President by Past President and Past Lt. Govenor Don Killian (not quite the Bob Itin script, but Adrienne got the job). Norm said that past member Tom Mylar wife, Marry Lou was home from the hospital, but that Tom had broken his hip. Larry Jackson then gave happy bucks, for his wife recovering from a fall and getting a new hip. Pat Abbott gave happy bucks for his son running and finishing the Boston Marathon. Don Killion, who was accompanied by his wife Lynn, said his son had also run & finished the Boston Marathon, and provided happy dollars for the effort.

It was also stated that Jeanette Christie is recouping from being concussed in her car accident that occurred in April. John form U of M Circle K was in the audience.

Adrienne said that the "Spring Peanut Sale" held last weekend at the two Dearborn Kroger's, generated \$2,000.00. Eleven members, two K-clubbers, and three non-members worked the project. Kudos to you all.

Our speaker for the evening was Tim Schram, who runs Howe-Peterson Funeral Home. Tim, a member of the Dearborn Exchange Club, talked about working with the Peterson's over the last twenty-five years, and that Howe-Peterson is the oldest continuing business in Dearborn. If you signed up for Gull Lake, I hope you guys had a good time last weekend.

If you signed up for the June 7th Tiger game, Frank Purrington needs your money to buy tickets. Remember that we meet at Frank's house on June 7th starting @ 5:00 p.m., for hotdogs, pizza, salad, beer & soda, before going to the game @ 6:15 p.m. Even if you are not going to the game, please come for dinner and camaraderie.

Jerry Assenmacher said that tentative date for Central Methodist Sandwich making is Wednesday, June 21.

President Linda adjoined the meeting and then held a Board of Directors Meeting.

Your humble narrator, Young Alex

May 17th-Meeting K of C

May 24th-Meeting K of C

May 29th-MEMORIAL DAY PARADE-Sign-up @ Treasurer's Table

May 31st-Meeting K of C

June 7th-TIGER BASEBALL GAME-Cook-out @ Frank's-7309 Highview-Dbn Hgts. 48127- 5:00-6:15-Hot Dogs, Pizza, Beer, Salad, Soda, Water